
CDFW Director Charlton H. Bonham 

Biography 

Charlton “Chuck” Bonham was appointed as Director of the California Department of Fish and 

Wildlife, effective September 6, 2011. Prior to his appointment as Director of Fish and Wildlife, 

Mr. Bonham served in a number of roles for Trout Unlimited over ten years, including since 

2004 as the organization’s California director. 

Mr. Bonham was responsible for developing, managing, and implementing TU's programs in 

California. These programs include the California Water Project, Sportsmen’s Conservation 

Project, and restoration and watershed projects in both northern and Southern California. In 

addition, Mr. Bonham was a senior attorney for the organization. 

Mr. Bonham also served on the Board of Directors of the Delta Conservancy, whose mission is 

to conserve, sustain and enhance the cultural, agricultural, recreational, wildlife and natural 

habitat resources of the River Delta region, as well as develop and promote sustainable 

protection, management and stewardship programs through research and education. 

Mr. Bonham received his J.D. and Environmental and Natural Resources Law Certificate from 

the Northwestern School of Law of Lewis and Clark College, in Portland, Oregon. Before Trout 

Unlimited, he was a Peace Corps volunteer in Senegal, West Africa, and an instructor and guide 

at the Nantahala Outdoor Center, in Bryson City, N.C. 

Mr. Bonham brings a diverse background and a longstanding appreciation for the outdoors to the 

position. 

 


